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To Whom It May Concern: 

I write to express my view regarding the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency (OCC) and 
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation's (FDIC) recently proposed guidance on bank deposit 
advance products and to encourage the agencies to carefully consider American consumers' need 
for a range of reliable short-term credit options. In particular, the agencies must closely examine 
any potential consequences of such regulations on consumers' ability to access credit when they 
need it. Consumers want and benefit from having more alternatives, not fewer, and this need is 
better served in a competitive market place. 

As a state senator in Nebraska, I have participated in critical debates on short-term credit and 
consumer financial services, emphasizing the need to ensure consumers have continued access to 
needed credit with essential consumer protections. Based on my experience, I am concerned that 
such expansive regulation does not adequately address consumers' need for short-term credit or 
reflect their experience, nor does it get to the root of the financial challenges confronting many 
consumers. Providing effective financial safeguards for Americans while preserving access to 
credit should be the overarching goal of any new regulation. 

The need for short-term small dollar lending is clear. Millions of Americans continue to struggle 
to make ends meet, driving a need and demand for short-term credit. Short-term credit options 



help consumers manage sh01tfalls and avoid late payment fees, damage to credit scores of a loss 
of critical services such as utilities and healthcare. 

Regulations that randomly limit consumers' credit options risk a dangerous domino effect. 
Restricting consumers' access to ce1tain forms of short-term credit such as advance products 
stifles competition and does nothing to address their continued need for credit. 

In answering the call to public service, we make a commitment to protect our constituents and all 
Americans, and to look out for their best interests through fair and balanced policymaking and 
enforcement. I encourage the OCC and FDIS to carefully consider consumers' sh01t-term credit 
experience and perspective, with an eye toward rulemaking that consistently and fairly regulates 
the services consumers depend upon - from cash advances to overdraft protection - while 
preserving the imp01tant role of short-term credit in the American economy and empowering 
consumers to make sensible financial decisions. 
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